Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong
Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any
part of the contents of this announcement.

NV 518385

NVC LIGHTING HOLDING LIMITED
B LRHERERA A

(Incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)
(Stock Code: 2222)

CLARIFICATION OF PRESS ARTICLES

This announcement is made by NVC Lighting Holding Limited (the “Company”) at
the request of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited.

The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company notes that recent news reports,
including an article published on AAstocks (www.aastocks.com) dated 17 August
2012 (the “Article”), have stated that the Company’s Huizhou plant ceased production
on 16 August 2012, as the Company’s suppliers had stopped supplying raw materials
since 13 August 2012; and that as the Company has a centralized merchandise system,
its other plants in Wanzhou, Zhejiang and Shanghai will also cease production soon.

In the Company’s announcement dated 14 August 2012, the Company had announced
that some suppliers had indicated that they will no longer be supplying raw materials
to the Company. This disruption continues.

The claim in the Article that the Huizhou plant has ceased production is incorrect.
The Huizhou plant continues to be operating, although there have been some
disruptions in its operations. The Wanzhou plant shares common suppliers with the
Huizhou plant and while there have been disruptions, it also continues to be operating.

The claim in the Article that the Zhejiang and Shanghai plants share a centralized
merchandise system with the other plants is inaccurate. The raw materials for the
Zhejiang and Shanghai plants are not primarily supplied by the same suppliers as for
the Huizhou and Wanzhou plants, and operations at both the Zhejiang and Shanghai
plants are continuing. The Company’s Zhejiang and Shanghai plants are not affected
by the actions of the above suppliers.

The Board notes that in the present circumstances, there are various news reports
about the Company which contain unverified and potentially inaccurate information,
and shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the
securities of the Company.
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